Always glad to note any effort that is
being made on the part of our neighbors
in the smaller communities to promote
good-will, I have just received copies of
newspapers from New Bethlehem, Pa.,
giving an account of a Union Thanksgiv-
ing service conducted by the Rabbi Eu-
gene Hibshman in one of the leading
churches. It seems that the Christians
and the Jews decided on a good fellow-
ship gathering and that a Thanksgiving
service under Christian and Jewish aus-
pices would be a splendid setting for such
an inspirational meeting. Inasmuch as
New Bethlehem has but six Jewish fam-
ilies the occasion was all the more re-
markable., It indicates that those few

Jews are alert and are making the most
of their opportunity to promote a better
understanding of their people and their
faith among their neighbors.



